Dear Uncle George.   From Suzie and Gareth

This will be quite a long letter as we will tell you all that has been happening in our lives over the past year 2012
Suzie just to recap a little graduated in the summer of last year 2012. Suzie gained a 2.1  B.A. Honours degree in Photography from Nottingham Trent University.

We then had a very proud day for her Graduation ceremony in July although a summer time day it rained and rained all day. Her photographs were all taken indoors.

Suzie has worked very hard for the past three years and deserves her degree.
Despite the weather the graduation ceremony went so very well we all had a wonderful day. Hunting for a good job in Photography is her next stage task. 

Later in August Suzie plans a holiday trip to the Netherlands she is goes regularly to stay with Max  (who is from Netherlands and was one of her Nottingham flatmates) and his family for a couple of weeks. Max graduated at the same time he had been studying  for a degree in Ancient History at the University of Nottingham. Having done very well he is going to study next at the University of Leiden in Netherlands for a Masters Degree from September 2012. He is still impressed when you spoke to him in Dutch language when we used the web-cam. Suzie is trying very hard to learn Dutch but it is difficult to pronounce the words.

In November 2012 Suzie was employed by Boots The Chemists in Boston (  the real one in Lincolnshire UK)  To begin with it was just a temporary post over Christmas time November to end December 2012 but will give her some income and looks good on a Curriculum Vitae (C.V.)  Suzie has another trip to Leiden Netherlands at the end of October again to see Max, then she will start at Boots on the 7th Nov.
She is still on the books at various other places for the jobs she really prefers. But getting a job is not at all easy these days.  
January 2013
Suzie is still at Boots ( they were impressed with her work over Christmas and offered her a permanent job with training) she now on the Pharmacy counter, she has a special task to sign patients to the prescription collection and dispensing service which Boots operates. She is doing well with around 14 per week...which they are happy with. Suzie takes in prescriptions and puts some of the items ready. She is kept really busy all day working 8:30 to 5:30 Tuesday to Saturday inc. so full time which is wonderful. Suzie is of course still pursuing a career within photography as well. But for now is being paid well they are training her, she has a smart uniform ( white top with blue trims and blue trousers) and her days are busy.

October 2013

Suzie has her training with Boots, and her Photography she has difficult decisions too. They don't yet know where Max can continue his ancient history studies. After he completes his Masters degree in the Spring of 2014-next year he wants to continue with a PhD (Doctor of Philosophy) maybe here at a Cambridge University college or maybe at the University of Leiden. Suzie uses Alice's car quite often and goes off with her cameras and goes a couple of miles down to Frampton Marshes. The Autumn light is lovely. After a couple of hours she had taken some amazing photographs of the flowing reed beds and their flowers, geese, lovely skies and the marshlands with the lagoons of seawater. There are lots of ducks and waders there just now. The Autumn weather is getting much colder with windy days when the clouds are zipping across the sky. Boston is very flat so there is a lot of sky.

November 2013

Suzie has her 24th birthday It is a lovely weekend as Gareth comes home and we can all celebrate together. 

Gareth also has had considerable achievements this year 1st 's in  ALL his University exams, he had an amazing chance with IBM in the summer of 2012. He had a paid Intern-ship for 12 weeks; he was one of 14 chosen from many 1000's world wide. It was a long process of three separate days of interviews at Winchester, after the initial selection by  two arduous on-line interviews. Alice Andy and Suzie are all so proud of him. Over his last two years of his degree he was president of the Computer Society at University of Leicester. It seems he's become a very good cook 

June 2012

Andy and Alice drive Gareth to Winchester ( in the South of England near to Southampton ) for his 12 week intern-ship with IBM, Gareth has  5 flatmates.  He is staying in the University of Winchester student accommodation. Gareth is pretty excited about the next few weeks. He has a good size bedroom/study with lots of cupboards, drawers and bookshelves and good en-suite facilities. He has all the bedlinen supplied/ laundered and towels as well which is helpful. On site washing and drying machine facilities are also provided. The six flatmates share a good size well equipped kitchen with two large fridge/freezers and a dining/lounge area. Unusually they have supplied all the necessary crockery, cutlery, glasses, saucepans etc and other cooking utensils that was good as it saved a lot of transporting of kitchen and cleaning stuff. They are on the 4th floor so pleasant views of trees and the hilly areas nearby from the windows and easy to access to his room as there is even a lift. He managed to get most of what he wanted from his house into the car. Gareth doesn't travel light and brought all 3 big computer screens and his computers so Andy's  car was very full. This summer isn’t exactly to be a holiday this year, but Gareth is tremendously excited about this whole experience, and isn't worried about holidays anyway. He took his own iron, so it seems he plans to be very smart at work with a suit and neat shirts and tie.
He was given an exciting project and they are allocated and their teams, and their tasks within the group. They are working for IBM and so will have IBM staff around as well. Gareth manages a couple of weeks at home before he's back to Leicester in mid September 2012.


End of September 2012

Since his summer with IBM he was been approached by several firms all wanting him to work for them after he completes his degree in June 2013 . He's had a further offer from IBM for a new facility and an offer from the Bank of England and another big firm.

12 March 2013 Gareth's 21st Birthday and he is in Leicester today. He is very busy with his final project he is writing a language to translate one computer language to another. He has lots of tutor and mentor reviews as well. The end of this term is the 23rd March when Alice and Andy will collect him on the following Saturday. Then the family will celebrate his 21st birthday properly with him. It seems awful not to have  been with him on this really special and significant day.

March 2013 


Gareth has his final exams and a 'viva ' Project and finally his dissertation are all handed in

Then he will be busy moving out from his shared house in Leicester and taking all his stuff home to Boston. Then Mum and Dad will help him find a place to rent near to Cambridge for a while, as he starts at IBM on 2nd of September

28 June 2013

Gareth receives the results of three years of hard study at University of Leicester. 
He has been awarded a First Class Honours degree in Computer Science (BSc)
Gareth's graduation ceremony is at 11am on the 11th July 2013
Gareth, Andy, Alice and Suzie will all go to Leicester's De Montfort Hall. We will all stay overnight in Leicester at an hotel. Gareth's family are all very proud his result is an amazing achievement. He was awarded 93% for his final project.  

Graduation Day for Gareth 17th July 2013 

The family enjoy such a proud day, it was a warm sunny dry day and everything went so well. We stayed overnight at the Holiday Inn, Leicester near to De Montfort Hall, where the ceremony was held. There were lots of photos which Suzie and Andy took and a set of official ones as well. It was a wonderful day, the Congregation went so well, all the graduands looking so smart dressed in  academic gowns and the caps with a tassel.
During the ceremony some extra honours were given by the University to recognise certain individuals with an honourary degree. One was Jon Culshaw ( a famous comedian) was given an honourary degree ( Doctor of Laws)  to recognise his hobby of Astronomy and a Distinguished Honourary Fellowship ( he already has the degree) was given to Ken Pounds who led the Dept. of Physics and Astronomy at Leicester and who still works as a research fellow at the University of Leicester. He is in his 70's. He has had a full academic life and is CBE too. He discovered the 'Black Holes' and gave us a very interesting and amusing speech as did Jon Culshaw. 


Further excitement as Gareth hears  that his offer to rent a 2 bedroom end terrace house in Cherry Hinton near Fulbourn Cambridge has been accepted. He is completely delighted as it is around 20 mins walk from IBM and is a modern house with its own garden. 
The landlord is freshly decorating it when the present people move out. It will be ready for him on the 5th August when he will collect the keys. 


Gareth is now a Graduate software developer with IBM he starts with them on the 2nd Sept 2013 spending his first week of Induction at their HQ at Hursley Park, Winchester. 
So far he is enjoying it immensely and has already got a circle of graduate friends.

End September 2013 

Suzie has Alice's car for a week and she leaves it with Gareth when she flies from Cambridge airport to Amsterdam Schiphol airport to stay with Max ( her boyfriend) for nearly a week in Leiden. Gareth loved having a car for those few days, although he's becoming a much fitter young man walking to work, and carrying his shopping home. (Tesco is on his way home :-) Unfortunately with the awful storms both in England and in Amsterdam the airline delays her flight from Sunday until Tuesday night and she has to take extra holidays.

Gareth now lives nearly 1 1/2 hours drive away from Boston, he keeps in touch with the family as he phones often as he walks home after work. he is so happy with his life and works hard to keep his house tidy. Alice and Andy get photos of the changes in furniture layout. He is enjoying himself in Cambridge and especially his work at IBM. He is also still involved with the staff at Hursley Park, Winchester as IBM are still committed to working on his group's Extreme Blue project. This years group of 'Grads' spend lots of time together out of work too.

Christmas 2013

Suzie will be working a lot around Christmas but will be at home Christmas Day and Boxing Day. Gareth plans to be home for Christmas week, then has friends coming to stay for a long weekend.

